13/00321/OUT | OUTLINE - 1000 dwellings together with a local centre including retail (A1), financial services (A2), restaurants (A3-A5), up to a combined total floorspace of 1000m2, employment space (B1) up to a total floorspace of 5000m2 with the B1(a) office component limited to a maximum of 2,500m2, associated car parking, a community primary school (including space for community uses (D1) and assembly and leisure uses (D2)), green infrastructure including formal and informal open space, amenity space, retained hedgerows, structural landscaping, supporting infrastructure (including gas, electricity, sewerage, water, telecommunications), sustainable urban drainage systems, new connection to the A361 Bloxham Road, pedestrian and cycling connections to the surrounding footpath and cycle network and any necessary demolition and ground remodelling |Land Including OS7400, 5257, 4976, 2661, And 5257 South Of Salt Way Adj To Bloxham Road Banbury
Bloxham Parish Council wishes to object to the proposed development for the following reasons:

It is against the Cherwell Local Plans 2011 which state that Banbury should not be extended beyond the historic Salt Way.  Salt Way forms part of local circular walks and a National Cycle Network in an area with limited access to open countryside.

The NPPF states that there should be an assumption in favour of sustainable development.  This proposal is not sustainable for the following reasons:

· The A361 is already used by many lorries heading to the West of Banbury.

· The transport assessment submitted with the application makes light of problems at the Queensway/A361 junction.  It is proposed to signalise the crossing, which is likely to cause tailbacks along the A361 in both directions.  Neither Queensway nor the A361 have been designed for heavy traffic. 
· The Wykham Lane junction not far from the proposed development is a notorious accident blackspot, as witnessed by the costly road signage which did not prevent a major accident involving a cyclist in December 2012.

· Wykham Lane itself is a narrow pot-holed country lane which would be a dangerous rabbit run for cars trying to avoid Banbury when heading to the South. 
· Drainage along the A361 is problematic already.  In 2013 there was a constant flow of water across the road heading out to Bloxham from Banbury, leading to a strip of ice forming across the road overnight  and remaining throughout the cold days.  This was acknowledged by the erection of a “danger ice” sign after a car ended up in the ditch close to Wykham Mill.  
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